TOWN OF JAFFREY, NH
PLANNING BOARD

Meeting Minutes (Site Walk)
June 26, 2018

Present:
Chairman Gordon, Members Devlin, Farmer, Merrell, Alternate member Sherman 

Absent:
Member Castiglioni, Despres, McKenzie, Weimann
Staff:

JoAnne Carr, Director of Planning and Economic Development
PUBLIC HEARING – CONTINUED

1. PB18-03, Woodard & Curran (for MilliporeSigma), 11 Prescott Rd., Map 256 / Lot 1.1,

Zone: Industrial (with town water)

Site Plan – The applicant proposes a water reclamation system plant

Presentation: John Dishong, MilliporeSigma 

Chairman Gordon convened the continued hearing at 6:05 pm at Eastwood Drive.
John Dishong explained the elevation drawings.  The balloons represent the 42’ from Rt. 124.  The buildings are photoshopped in, there is no visibility from the upper access road. 
From Eastwood Drive views just behind existing tree line. All those trees come down. Five birch trees back to large boulder will be removed to blue stake. (Note JD corrected this in a later email “I did confirm with Woodard & Curran that the vegetation (trees and stones) are accurately represented in the rendering from Eastwood. The exact location of the large rocks is not known but we wanted to show that we would use them around the site. The trees that are shown in the rendering will remain.”)

Activities will be 35-40’ into setback.  The new stormwater basin will be expanded to about twice the size. 
Member Sherman – asked whether this will address long term expansion plans? Mr. Dishong responded that this planning framework is to 2028 +/- and beyond.

Chairman Gordon – questioned whether flow would be reduced to Town system. Mr. Dishong – hydraulically no change and no reduction in flows, will recycle and reuse waste water (not sanitary waste).  In 2020 flow will increase with increasing production. Concentrations will increase.

Chairman Gordon – asked about the monitoring well near the existing stormwater basin. 
Mr. Dishong – determine why stormwater basin not draining, basin seems to be is perched.

Member Devlin confirmed that the flare will be hidden at 12’ with a 6’ fence surrounding it. 
Member Sherman asked where security cameras are located. Mr. Dishong responded all around buildings.

Member Devlin asked about noise. Mr. Dishong – everything is “sound attenuated.” Biogas has vacuum and all mechanisms are internal. Blowers are run by turbines which are noisy on start-up but run quiet. Generators are tested monthly, effectively no sound.

Member Farmer asking about smell from the open tank. Mr. Dishong again the plan is to capture gases and reduce waste stream. Aaerobic system smells if bacteria are killed off. Sludge gets fed back into system. Estimate one truckload of sludge waste in two years.

Mr. Dishong propose build-out of setback vegetation higher up to cul-de-sac.

There being no further questions Chairman Gordon adjourned this part of the public hearing to reconvene at the Town Office.

Chairman Gordon re-opened the hearing at 6:46 pm

There being no further questions Chairman Gordon closed the public hearing.

Deliberations

Chairman Gordon feels additional plantings should be requested. Members Devlin and Sherman agree. Ms. Carr pointed out that the plan shows details of the plants to be used in the Stormwater basin.
Member Farmer noted that the towers will be painted green instead of blue. All the missing documents have been provided.
Ms. Carr noticed that the new parking area was not shown on the survey plan. 

DECISIONS

1. PB18-03, Woodard & Curran (for MilliporeSigma), 11 Prescott Rd., Map 256 / Lot 1.1,

Zone: Industrial (with town water)

Site Plan – The applicant proposes a water reclamation system plant

On a motion by Farmer seconded by Merrell the application proposing a water reclamation system plant was approved as presented and per testimony given subject to the following conditions.
The plan submitted is on file with this office with a plan date of June 21, 2018 and stamped by David Prince, LLS.  (5-0)

Conditions Subsequent:

1. Additional plantings to be added to the right side of the entry gate on Eastwood Drive. 

2. Provide an updated, stamped survey within six months showing existing conditions.

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting adjourned at 6:56 pm
Submitted:
Attest:

Rebecca Newton
Tim Gordon

Recording Secretary
Chairman, Jaffrey Planning Board
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